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EXEC MEETING 3 (17/09/11 – 20/09/11) – CONFIRMED 

St. George’s Students’ Union

Meeting of the Executive

Minutes of the 3rd Exec meeting

First part: 17th September 2011
Second part: 20th September 2011
*
*
*

This was a meeting of two parts, the first part occurring during the executive training weekend in Minehead, Somerset, with an agenda, and the second part occurring in St. George’s and was purely to deal with an extraordinary large number of society approval requests prior to Fresher’s Fayre.
*
*
*

MINUTES FROM THE FIRST PART

(17th September 2011)
1 Business

1.1 Present

NA
Nana Adu 


Co-President (Operations)
SF
Sarah Fitch


Co-President (Education & Welfare)

TG
Tariq Gondal


Vice-President (Finance & Student Activities)
NS
Naim Slim 


General Secretary

RTa
Roberto Tamsanguan

Chair
NH
Niamh Horton


Events

RTh
Ruben Thumbadoo

Events

MB
Martha Broughton

Events

NJ
Nora Jaafar


Equality & Diversity

AM
Ashley Mehmi


Equality & Diversity

HB
Hannah Byrne


Sports
AT
Ashley Tomlinson

Technical
MG
Martin Gannon

Technical

PC
Peter Collett


Technical

AD
Andrew Deans 

Societies

HD
Harriet Dewhurst 

Societies
OB
Oliver Bannister

Societies
JM
Jayesh Mirpuri 

Environment & Ethics

AC
Abbey Cargill


Heritage

LH
Lucy Harris


Heritage

DT
Daniel Trotman 

Media
GS
Gaurav Sikka


Charities

NE
Nathan Eager


Council-elect

TC
Tamara Common

Council-elect
1.2 Apologies

Branavan Rudran
Charities

Hannah Byrne

Sports

Edward Campbell
Events

Saam Idelji-Tehrani
Technical

Katie Jones

Community Projects

David Holland

Media

1.3 Minutes from the previous meeting

PASSED
1.4 Matters arising
· Top 4 to review society advertisements in fresher calendar: COMPLETED
· Email whole of exec with fresher events: COMPLETED
· Events/top4 to create backup plan regarding comedy night: OBSOLETE
· Events to meet heritage to discuss prizes: ONGOING
1.5 AOB

· Smoke machine (proposed by Technical officers)
· Clarification of subscriptions (proposed by Council-elect officers)

· Events (proposed by Events officers)
2 Reports

2.1 Co-President (Education & Welfare)

GS enquired about the breakout zone. SF stated that top 4 were manning the zone however due to other commitments the zone slowed down by the end of the P week freshers.
SF was asked about the “Use your SU campaign” by NA. It was indicated that there are plans to restart this again, by getting flyers in freshers packs, coasters for the bar with picture of events team etc, and what we do on the back, to increase awareness of the role of the SU with regard to welfare and operations etc. SF invited suggestions on how we can increase awareness of the SU, particularly for older years. DT indicated that there is a little more swing on use of the library space by the SU since the silent library campaign.

[PASSED]
2.2 General Secretary

[PASSED]

2.3 Events Officers
[PASSED]

2.4 Media Officers

MG asked about the distinct responsibilities of the webmasters and the media officers with the website. 
ACTION POINT

NA to make RTh and DH website admins
[PASSED]

2.5 Sports Officers

HF indicated a ‘minor hiccup’ in that BUCS accidentally withdrew both football teams but was meant to withdraw women’s football team. But this should be rectified, as she have email confirmation.

TG stated that the football pitches will be sorted out very soon, hopefully by the following Monday and Tuesday.

NE asked about kits; TG ordered and sent to embroidery. No ETA but should be in the pipeline.

[PASSED]
2.6 Heritage Officers
LH explained that the Grand Union pub asked for credit card details in case the turnout is less than expected. We’ve yet to confirm if this is possible. We could use the SU one but we’d like to convince them that they needn’t bother. AD asked under what circumstances would a deduction be made? Is it just lack of turnout or includes damages? LH stated they’ll charge £5 per person.

HD enquired about sale of scarves. SF indicated that it should be possible to get the school shop to sell them; it’s all the same pot.

ACTION POINT

NA/TG to move scarves into school shop
[PASSED]

2.7 Societies Officers

HD expressed thanks for all who helped out in Freshers Fayre.
[PASSED]

2.8 Community Projects Officers

[PASSED]
2.9 Technical Officers

Technical officers were congratulated on the new sound and lighting system in the bar by HD.
[PASSED]
2.10 Environment & Ethics Officers
JM explained about the green think tank in which people at George’s can make suggestions on how the University and Union can be more green.

[PASSED]
2.11 Equality & Diversity Officers

NJ explained that the interfaith week is being held in the AHR & boardrooms and that a disco should not be held at this time.

NJ also indicated that, with consultancy with ISOC, most Muslims would be happy to have kosher food in the School Shop but it isn’t quite a straightforward swap from halal to kosher. Also we need to gauge whether there is interest from JSoc. The School Shop stopped serving halal for logistical and cost reasons however Eddie Wilsons are making sandwiches to be sold in the School Shop.

With regards to the prayer room, NJ stated that the new prayer room design is a lot nicer with a partition if required. There was concern about a washroom however there are facilities nearby.

[PASSED]

2.12 Charities Officers
GS indicated that it’s not possible to sell anything at freshers fayre due to time. Also it didn’t make very much in terms of freshers fayre last year. In terms of facepainting we need to pull our skills together and see what we can do. There are plans to clip/tag everyone at Freshers Fayre and explain to them, once tagged, about RAG and what it involves.

LH offered advice as a previous charities officer – to ensure a RAG committee is made to brainstorm ideas. It is imperative for all of exec should help charities out considering the unusual nature of this year’s RAG.

[PASSED]

3 Hiking Club Proposal
The proposal was made by AD, SF and HD. 

We are passionate for a number of years. We want to set up a hiking society because many people are very passionate or at least interested in it. We are pitching this at a lot of levels, thus increasing the inclusivity of this society. Just because we live in London doesn’t mean people can’t have the opportunity to hike.  What we’d have is that there’d be a range of events around London and outside. It is low maintenance as it don’t need an awful lot in terms of equipment but would be inclusive and would have a lot of people interested.

The committee left the room whilst the executive deliberated and came up with the following questions for the committee; responses in italics.

Have you spoken to Wild Medics? What do you do that they don’t do and vice versa? Could they incorporate these aims into Wild Medics?

Spoke briefly to outgoing president (Alex Smith) and thinks that there isn’t much overlap as they don’t actually organise many hikes during the year, and it’s from a medical point of view. It deals with medical aspects of dealing with wilderness situations but no real provision of walking activities. Some scope for some synergy.
We appeal to people from different levels and can provision for this. Open to every different course as shown from signatories. 
We’d need to know the aims of Wild Medics and their constitution. Their name would counteract the very essence of our society. We don’t want to talk about the medicine about hiking, neither are our trips in the wilderness all the time!
What does the club need from the SU to function in terms of equipment, and what will members be expected to provide?

From the SU: Minibus, Freshers Fayre stall
From members: just a pair of trainers or walking boots, tents if necessary. But we are looking to buy/rent out tents for the future. But there will always be activities that do not need any specific requirements.
Are you [the committee] aware of any safety rules or regulations with regards to your expeditions?

We haven’t looked into it too much but we have had experienced enough during the Duke of Edinburgh (Bell Award) which is a leadership qualification for walks and expeditions. We are also aware we’d have to draw up risk assessments for particular events if necessary.
What kind of sponsorship are you looking to get?

Retailers like Blacks and Millets. Not something we’ve looked into yet as we needed to gauge interest before we went ahead to approach retailers but our budget plan isn’t dependent on it sop anything we get is a bonus.
The committee left the room once more whilst the executive deliberated.

Some members expressed concern regarding the exact nature of the activities, whether they were ‘hiking’ or ‘walking’. Additionally there was a large amount of concern regarding the extent that the activities of Wild Medics overlap with the proposed activities of the Hiking Club. Furthermore there was discussion about the longevity of the society, specifically regarding what would happen when safety-trained individuals finish their course and leave. However it was noted that the constitution does not require a proposal be examined on its longevity as every club and society gets a six-month review. Furthermore it was concluded that the proposed activities of the Hiking Club were distinct enough from Wilderness Medics for the Club to be considered in its own right.

 PROPOSAL

I propose to accept the Hiking Club as a club of St. George’s Students’ Union 

Proposed by: LH

Seconded: GS

For (LH): I think one of concerns was lack of distinction from WM but they offer largely different things and theta’s something that may need to be reviewed. However as it stands, the proposal looks distinctive enough. They appear to be self sufficient and thus not a burden and they have demonstrated enough interest.
Against (HF): I don’t feel we have enough information to accept this club. I need more info from WM and we need to make sure we’re not taking members from the other society. I don’t think the equipment has been thought through, and we need more information regarding safety.

FOR: 7
AGAINST: 4
ABSTENTIONS: 3
It was felt that there may have been a few aspects of the constitution which were unclear for the members of exec when discussing this society’s proposal. An action point was made as follows:
ACTION POINT

Top 4 and RTa to liaise with societies officers to form action plan regarding club/society approval/rejection and review of old societies.
4 Information Sharing Protocol
THIS MATTER IS RESERVED BUSINESS AND WILL BE UNAVAILABLE IN THE PUBLISHED MINUTES. INDIVIDUALS REQUIRING ACCESS TO THIS INFORMATION SHOULD CONTACT THE STUDENTS’ UNION CHAIR (ROBERTO TAMSANGUAN) IN THE FIRST INSTANCE.
SF explained that universities haven’t been 100% sure regarding information sharing. A pertinent example is UCL’s sharing of ISOC members regarding the failed transatlantic bomber. This proposal by SGUL makes clear the circumstances when and when not to disclose information to relevant bodies.

Importantly this should be distinct from the Data Protection Act which legislates against the uncontrolled release of personal information to third parties. The ISP deals with the escalation of sensitive information to the relevant authorities in case of need.
SF drew attention to the fact that there is no member of the SU on the committee. It was expressed by many members of the executive that a member of the SU on the committee was paramount to have adequate student representation. It was noted that students would feel more comfortable bringing these issues to the SU rather than a member of registry/academic staff.

ACTION POINT

SF to talk to Kea Hovers regarding having a student on the committee.
5 Proposed amendments to Technical Officer Constitution
AT: We want to amend our bit of the constitution. Last year, no matter when clubs or societies ask us, even if it’s the night before, we HAD to help. This is unfair on us. We want to amend such that it becomes more formal, and brings in a deterrent (fine) which is split between the SU and a technical officer pot that would cover the costs incurred by the technical officers. 

Additionally we have invested in a new kit that could last 10-15 years so long as it’s protected. We have proposed a £100 deposit which is amendable on demand by the president and technical officers if necessary.

There was general agreement with these proposals in spirit, with the societies officers noting that they were exploring similar options regarding the music room.
Regarding the equipment deposit:

GS: How does the deposit work?

AT: Tariq holds it and not returned until all equipment signed.

TG: This £100… we shouldn’t charge it to their account?

AT: The reason is because when £100 is hanging over their heads they will make sure the equipment is looked after.

NA: Say a CP takes out a speaker and breaks it. Then new committee comes in, -£100 in budget.

AT: True, but I don’t know if it’s right to put on an individual’s personal head.

AM: Would a deposit be needed before and after every rehearsal?

AT: No because technical officers are there.

MB: Personal people must have the financial prowess to pay the deposit.

NA: Should fine rather than deposit with regards to breakages.

MG: With fines, if you loan out equipment, if you’ve put £100 down, you’ll ensure it’s entirely looked after.

HF: What about flexibility in the deposit -- £50 vs £100 etc, with more fines if necessary

AT: Tech equipment isn’t cheap.

NS: Better to use a cheque rather than cash up front.

AD: Allows societies to put themselves in order, and stops people putting cash up front.

Regarding the late request fee:
LH: What if every soc wanted to hold an event on the same day?

AT: We woiuld have to provide to the best of our ability even if it meant hiring.

SF: I’m not sure that I agree with the non-advance fee

AT: We can decide on a case by case basis. Say it was an issue regarding forgetfulness. We could say no but we’d be hated. It’s not practical.

SF: I think we do need something in place but I think if we said that there was a 2 weeks…

AT: but we’d be hated…

DT: Usually it would just be enough if we just said no…

AT: All we want is the date, roughtly what it is and what you’d need.

AC: It makes sense on the notice front, though you won’t be hated for saying no.
13.1:
PROPOSAL

I propose to accept 13.1 as an amendment to the existing constitution.
Proposed by: AT

Seconded: HD

For (MG): I have passion because of how I was treated last year when I wasn’t a member. We want to change this, please could you pass this?
FOR: 14

AGAINST: 0

ABSTENTIONS: 1
13.1.1:
NA: Individuals can take money from club/soc accounts anyway.

LH: Why the fee?

AT: Just a deterrent.

Amendment: If 2 weeks notice cannot be provided to the technical officers, then technical support and equipment cannot be guaranteed. {remove everything afterwards}

DT: Don’t really like doing things case by case, but if equipment is already being used then you can say no. Likewise if not then can say yes.

MG: I think this is covered in the no guarantee and case-by-case basis is implied.

PROPOSAL

I propose to accept 13.1.1 with the amendments as above.
Proposed by: AT

Seconded: DT

FOR: 15

AGAINST: 0

ABSTENTIONS: 0
13.4 & 13.4.1:

Will be discussed at a later meeting.
6 Fresher’s Disco Queuing
NH: Last year there was an issue with a lot of freshers not getting in. This year there will be an 8-9 entrance through the lifts to get as many freshers as possible. There will be another member of exec manning this queue. We may revise this after Back-2-School if this is manic. Applicable to ALL freshers, not just those with freshers passes.

An issue was raised regarding how it would be known who freshers are, especially as George’s students do not receive their ID cards on the first day. 

DT: Signing in issues…

DT: Counting issues?

NH: We need to sort this with Craig.

MB: Only 8 till 9 so there shouldn’t be too many issues.

7 AOB

· Smoke machine (tech)

· Small fire in the SU last year with a speaker, but no fire alarm went off. We’re not allowed smoke machines in the SU for this reasons. We want Estates to change smoke detectors to thermal

· AM: They said no last year.

· MG: But we had a fire and it didn’t go off.

· HD: Talk to fire dept maybe they can do it for free!

· Subs (council elect)

· Never paid subs for musical. Don’t know where the money can come from. PA societies put money back in. Also difficult to police subs for people in musical.

· TC: £1 minimum, but it’s the annual sub which is becoming the issue… Does it have to be annual because it doesn’t seem to be annual in the constitution? Neither is it logistical nor fair? There has to be something formal for all societies as there is no guidance.

· NJ: There are always ways which people pay subs generally.

· AM: I don’ t think you can have a universal rule. Some societies are charities. 

· HF: Leading from that, could there be a distinction between ‘clubs’ and ‘societies’? TC: You chose to sign up to things, not necessarily a volunteering 
· AD: Too broad for tonight.

ACTION POINT

RT to read constitution and meet with societies officers regarding this issue
· Events

· Events clashes!! Battle of the bands last two Fridays of November. Anyone to flag any upcoming events? To avoid clashes?

ACTION POINT

Societies to email out regarding upcoming events in November to avoid clashes.
ACTION POINT

Events and Technical Officers to look into an online calendar.
*
*
*
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MINUTES FROM THE SECOND PART

(20th September 2011)
8 Business

8.1 Present

NA
Nana Adu 


Co-President (Operations)
SF
Sarah Fitch


Co-President (Education & Welfare)

TG
Tariq Gondal


Vice-President (Finance & Student Activities)
NS
Naim Slim 


General Secretary

RTa
Roberto Tamsanguan

Chair
EC 
Edward Campbell

Events

MB
Martha Broughton

Events

NJ
Nora Jaafar


Equality & Diversity

AM
Ashley Mehmi


Equality & Diversity

AT
Ashley Tomlinson

Technical
MG
Martin Gannon

Technical

AD
Andrew Deans 

Societies

HD
Harriet Dewhurst 

Societies
AC
Abbey Cargill


Heritage

LH
Lucy Harris


Heritage

DH
David Holland


Media

DT
Daniel Trotman 

Media
GS
Gaurav Sikka


Charities

YA
Yasmin Alfallouji

Community Projects

NE
Nathan Eager


Council-elect

TC
Tamara Common

Council-elect

8.2 In Attendance

TK
Tamina Khalil


SUPRA

LN
Lamia Nayeb


SUPRA

DRA
Durria Rubat-Anwar

Clinical Neuroscience Society

WT
William Twiggs

Clinical Neuroscience Society

B
Ben



Paediatrics Society

IV
Ishmail Vokail


Paediatrics Society

9 Boxing Club Proposal

A representative from the Boxing Club entered the room and proposed the Boxing Club as follows:

We would like to start a boxing club. Most universities have one and we should too. It is a very interesting sport, and many people want to join. It would involve a number of supervised, fitness-orientated boxing lessons. It would teach self-defence to girls. It would take place once a week, on Tuesday between 5-7pm.
The representative left the room whilst the executive deliberated and came up with the following questions for the representative; responses in italics.

Do we need any additional insurance for boxing?

The activities of the club are purely fitness-orientated for the time being, and has no sparring. We would look at insurance at a later date.
What additional equipment is needed, where would it be bought from, and where would it be stored?

Needed: Boxing gloves, hand wraps, pads.
Where from: Can get a good deal from Thailand.

Where stored: SU rooms and personal homes.
Are you [the committee] bringing someone else in to train? And would this be paid for by subscriptions?

The training would be self-supervised. I have much experience to feel confident enough to train.
The committee left the room once more whilst the executive deliberated.

There were several concerns regarding the club’s proposal and discussion was largely based on the following points:

· Whether the activities of the club are covered adequately by the SU’s insurance, or whether additional insurance is required

· Concern about whether the club’s activities would develop into sparring subsequent to being approved as a fitness-based non-sparring club

 PROPOSAL

I propose to neither accept nor reject the Boxing Club as a club of St. George’s Students’ Union 

Proposed by: LH

Seconded: DT

For (MG): There is clearly interest in the society but there are issues that remain before it is safe to pass. Need to check the insurance and coaching qualifications. Kit storage needs to be investigated.

Against (AM): We should consider accepting, as it might be more expensive to get the equipment if the application is deferred to a later date.
FOR: 7

AGAINST: 5

ABSTENTIONS: 2

RTa explained the outcome to the club representative.
10 St. George’s Radio Society Proposal

A representative from the Radio Society entered the room and proposed the Radio Society as follows:

This is a novel society that has never been done before. It would be really good for SGUL to have a radio society. It would be a good way to advertise for Freshers, societies, and the Union – for example, events, recording hustings, etc. There’s no cost, and there isn’t much effort required from society members.
The representative left the room whilst the executive deliberated and came up with the following questions for the representative; responses in italics.

How often do you need the music room?

Depends – a 1hr long slot 4-5 times per week should be sufficient.
Would you advertise to make money for the SU?

Indeed this can be seen as an extension of the SU’s newsletter.
Is there a conflict with the name of the society with St. George’s Hospital/University of London?

There might be, I will consider changing the name.

How will you get permission from individuals for radio broadcasting?

I will draft a contract.

The representative left the room once more whilst the executive deliberated.

Discussion was largely positive. The only issue raised was that there may have been an issue regarding music room membership. However as clubs and societies are currently permitted to use the rooms on level 2 free of charge, we had to extend this to include the music room, as an SU facility. NJ highlighted that external speakers on the radio society are subject to the Good Campus Relations Policy.

 PROPOSAL

I propose to accept the Radio Society as a society of St. George’s Students’ Union 

Proposed by: AD

Seconded: HD

For (MG): The society ticks all the boxes for the requirements of new clubs and societies, and has budgeted if we cannot offer the music room free of charge. It’s a novel idea and well proposed, and can bring a new dimension to student life.

Amendments:

HD – Should consider changing the name to avoid potential conflicts.

NJ – Should be made aware of the GCRP.
FOR: 11

AGAINST: 0

ABSTENTIONS: 3

11 SUPRA Proposal

TK and LN entered the room and joined the executive, and proposed SUPRA as follows:

SUPRA is Prof. Baker’s brainchild. Lots of projects done by students often get left behind. We recognise that on UKFPO applications, students get points for publications and conferences. We had a national conference last year and was very successful, it allowed us to network, and gave our students practice for external conferences. We would run self-sufficiently with funding from external conferences.
The representative left the room whilst the executive deliberated and came up with the following questions for the representative; responses in italics.

What are the research opportunities for all other courses?

It’s open to everyone. But it’s just the medics who apply – it’s up to others from other courses to apply. Also, the amount of research undertaken in each course varies.
Have you approached academic staff for funding?

We receive a £1,000 contribution from Prof. Baker and Dr. Greenwood. We also approached the Wellcome trust and some surgeons, and will get £45,000 contribution like last year.
Are there specific projects for students to select in the society?

Ideally we would like a bank for academics but no-one is currently willing to contribute. But we can get people in contact, thus acting as a facilitator for projects.
What is the ongoing plan of the society – is it just an annual event?

Prof Baker would like the society to be website based. It’s all about our conference but we hope to do workshops.
How would you prevent students from using this as a sole learning resource?

It’s not a learning resource, as it is beyond the MBBS curriculum, covering topics from multivariate analysis to methods of securing funding. Though we do have poster presenting.
What would you need from the SU?

Prof Baker could run the society on her own, but we want to get students involved. We can embed the society in student life.
What services do you provide which aren’t on offer already?

Academic services, for example, poster presentation skills.
Who is going to do the poster workshops?

Academic fellows, registrars, and Prof Baker.
The committee left the room once more whilst the executive deliberated.

There were several concerns regarding the society’s proposal and discussion was largely based on the following points:

· The extent of a staff member’s (Prof. Baker) involvement in the society of the Students’ Union – and therefore the continuity of the society should the case of the staff member’s departure from St. George’s arise, and the implications of an unelected official running the society.

· The coverage of poster presentation, which could overstep the MBBS curriculum, in particular regarding SSC-T poster presentations.

· The handling of money and the implications of SGSU requiring that clubs and societies deposit their money in the Students’ Union account.

 PROPOSAL

I propose to reject SUPRA as a society of St. George’s Students’ Union 

Proposed by: NJ

Seconded: DT

For (NJ): A relationship with SGSU is unnecessary, nay harmful, for SUPRA as they already run very well independently. We express concern that the society is medic-focused, and the extent of Prof. Baker’s involvement in the society; such unelected individual may be deemed unconstitutional.

FOR: 10

AGAINST: 2

ABSTENTIONS: 2

RTa explained the outcome to the society representatives.

12 Clinical Neurosciences Society

DRA and WT joined the executive and presented the case for the Clinical Neuroscience society as follows:

There is a lot of interest for Clinical Neurosciences, with the scope to learn more aside from the curriculum. Last time we presented there were concerns that we were not inclusive. We have approached others and they have been very keen to help answer questions. We have provided a themed month list and workshops, with which afternoons would rotate around. It is designed to be outside the scope of the curriculum.
The representatives left the room whilst the executive deliberated and came up with the following questions for the representative; responses in italics.

What is the breadth of students joining?

We need to approach nurses. But we do have interest from medics and biomeds.
Have you spoken to the BSc Clinical Neurosciences course?

The ethos of our society is that it covers the weird and wonderful, much like what Oliver Sacks describes in his books. It is far from a conventional academic course.
Have you spoken to Mentis?

We have tried to make contact but have received no response.
The committee left the room once more whilst the executive deliberated.

The proposal caused an extraordinary amount of debate, and it took a while for the executive to reach a consensus on the issue. The key issue was the extent of student interest in the society. It could not be determined by the executive that there was sufficient interest across a broad scope of courses by the list presented by the committee, in spite of the committees’ efforts to create events that appeal to members of a multidisciplinary team. Whilst it was admitted by the Societies Officers that there were lapses in the executive’s efforts to facilitate the gauging of student interest, it was felt that the executive could neither accept the society on that basis, but neither penalise the society for failing to provide adequate evidence of wide student interest.

 PROPOSAL

I propose to neither accept nor reject CNS as a society of St. George’s Students’ Union 

Proposed by: AT

Seconded: DT

For (AT): The proposal has not shown a wide enough scope of interest from the student body.

Against (EC): We already have a surgical society which targets a niche of students, I feel we cannot judge the society on this basis alone.

FOR: 4

AGAINST: 5

ABSTENTIONS: 2

PROPOSAL

I propose to accept CNS as a society of St. George’s Students’ Union 

Proposed by: EC

Seconded: NE

Against (SF): We have already rejected another society on the basis of insufficient interest, we should be consistent in our approach.

FOR: 2

AGAINST: 7

ABSTENTIONS: 5

PROPOSAL

I propose to reject CNS as a society of St. George’s Students’ Union 

Proposed by: AM

Seconded: GS

For (AM): We don’t need academic societies, and this activity can be done privately without the involvement from SGSU.

Against (LH): We have already passed other academic societies, it’s just that this society just hasn’t demonstrated enough outside interest.

FOR: 3

AGAINST: 8

ABSTENTIONS: 3

PROPOSAL

I propose to neither accept nor reject CNS as a society of St. George’s Students’ Union 

Proposed by: AT

Seconded: TC

For (NE): The society requires more time to get interest from other courses and we cannot accept the proposal as it stands today.

FOR: 7

AGAINST: 2

ABSTENTIONS: 5

RTa explained the outcome to the society representatives.

13 Paediatric Society Proposal

B and IV entered the room and joined the executive, and proposed the Paediatrics Society as follows:

Johnathan Round came to us to instigate the Paediatrics Society. We started the society under child health. We want to get involved with the SU to get involved with students of all courses, and we feel it will be mutually beneficial for all students who are interested in paediatrics.
The representatives left the room whilst the executive deliberated and came up with the following questions for the representative; responses in italics.

What services or events does this society offer to students?

We are offering lectures – Johnathan Round is opening a lecture on the 13th October. There will be a talk about careers.
What do you need from the SU?

We need support to open the society to the full student body – such as the capacity to contact year reps. We are keen to work with Teddy Bear Hospital, who are keen to work with us.
Have you considered Teddy Bear Hospital? Is there anything you do that they don’t? Is there potential for an umbrella?

We have considered a merger with TBH and Paediatrics Society. At the moment we’re just filling a hole – and cannot really merge due to practical issues. We focus on the medicine whilst TBH is more concerned with the children.
Will this tread on any of the SGUL courses?

As Johnathan Round is the head and patron of the society we have ensured there is no crossover with the curriculum.
What scope is there for other courses, such as biomedical science?

We are definitely gauging interest with biomedical science. We are talking with Prof Brown regarding the Development & Disease module, Clinical aspects of birth defects module, etc. We can offer a scientific perspective on child health.
Who will offer paediatric life support training?

We can collaborate with the Emergency Medicine society, as well as with St. John Ambulance for a basic level.
What are the future plans for the website?

We would be happy to comply with the executive if we were to use the SU’s website rather than our own.
What is the extent of Johnathan Round’s involvement in the society?

No involvement. He is just an individual we approach for advice.
The committee left the room once more whilst the executive deliberated.

The society’s proposal caused varied discussion, which was largely based on the practicalities of a merger between Teddy Bear Hospital and the proposed Paediatrics Society. If a merger were to be feasible it was argued that the SU should facilitate this and not pass the society. However there were concerns expressed that TBH is a community project whilst this proposal is a society, and this would have implications for funding. This discussion was confounded by the fact that the proposers actually expressed their desire to merge with TBH.

 PROPOSAL

I propose to accept Paediatrics Society as a society of St. George’s Students’ Union 

Proposed by: GS

Seconded: MG

For (MG): The main aim of the society is to educate those outside of paediatrics; and the proposers represent the student body.

Against (AD): There are areas of overlap with TBH, whom the society have already expressed that it is their long-term goal to merge with. Additionally the list of interest is not diverse with respect to course.

FOR: 6

AGAINST: 4

ABSTENTIONS: 3

RTa explained the outcome to the society representatives.

14 Epilogue

AD expressed immediate concern that the executives had just contradicted themselves with regard to the handling of the previous two society’s applications, namely CNS and Paediatrics. In particular it was noted that the CNS was failed for having no real wider interest, whilst the Paediatric society was passed despite having not demonstrated any evidence of activities that stretch beyond the MBBS curriculum. Widespread dissatisfaction led to calls for an EGM to amend the constitution, as it was believed that the confusion arose from the constitution’s lack of clarity in the first instance. In particular a framework should be constructed to ensure subsequent society applications are dealt with consistently. Finally an apology should be offered to the proposers of the Clinical Neurosciences society.

ACTION POINT

Top 4 and RTa to derive process/framework for club/society/community project approvals.

15 Date of next meeting

11th October 2011, 5.30pm BR 2
*
*
*
